E.I. : PAN-EUROPEAN STRUCTURE

CENTRAL AND EASTERN EUROPE ANNUAL ROUND TABLE
Declaration:

The participants of the Education International Round Table for member organisations from Central and Eastern European countries, meeting in Budapest, from 22nd to 23rd October 2009 declare that:

1. At a time when the impact of the economic crisis has hit particularly badly the region of Central and Eastern Europe, governments must maintain a high level of investment in education  and refrain from any further cuts;

2. Furthermore, recognizing that education is an essential part of the solution to the crisis in the longer term and not just a burden on public budgets, governments should protect access to education opportunities for the population, especially in such areas as vocational education and training;

3. Teacher lay-offs, education budget cuts and salary cuts, and school closures are unacceptable as policy choices, and in those countries where such measures have been applied, they must be stopped;

4. The responsibility for funding education should not be further devolved to municipalities and local governments and/or private entities; it is crucial to maintain quality public education, accessible to all, and that central  and federal governments bear full responsibility for funding education services;

5. Unions should continue to lobby governments at all levels to maintain and expand education spending and should seek to get into meaningful negotiations and dialogue with governments on all of the key issues;

6. Unions should form alliances with other trade unions, union federations and civil society organisations to fight unacceptable government policies and strategies to deal with the crisis in their countries and co-operate more at both national and international level;
7. Strong well-organised and democratic education unions have an essential role to play in society in advocating for education and for the welfare of their members. Their role is critical at times of crisis when education staff and services are under attack: 

8. Unions should seek to develop and strenghthen their negotiating resources, by providing training at all levels, but particularly for local negotiators;
9. EI should monitor developments in the situation closely and provide support to member organisations and information on how countries are handling the crisis;

10. EI should engage in global advocacy for education and research as investments in the future and not burdensome costs, with international bodies such as EU, IMF, OECD, World Bank, UNESCO and others.

